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On the second day of the Great Works (Nov. 2) at 10 a.m., in advance of the main event "2019 Hyojeong 

Offering Ceremony for the Inheritance of Heavenly Fortune", KCLC and ACLC pastors visited the HJ 

Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training Center. Those participating in the holy ground pilgrimage included 

Rev. Mark Abernathy and Prophet Samuel Radebe, along with Heavenly Korea Regional Directors, and a 

total of about 60 KCLC and ACLC pastors.  

 

President Gi-seong Lee and the training center staff gave them a warm welcome in front of the Tree of 

Love. First, the KCLC and ACLC pastors were given an overview of the various buildings in the training 

center. Then they moved to CheonBo Won and took a full tour of all the facilities, with a guided tour of 

the exhibitions. They experienced True Parents' ideals and providence, looking carefully around every 

floor. After that, they boarded the Hyojeong I Boat at the Hyojeong Marina and made a pilgrimage to 

Cheonshim Lake in the boat.  

 

This allowed them to directly understand and experience how True Parents offered fishing jeongseong 

during the first stage of the CheonBo Providence. Amid the lingering memories of the pilgrimage, the 

group moved to the fourth floor of the Hyojeong Café to attend a special luncheon. Mrs. Wonju Jeong 

McDevitt, Chief of True Mother's Secretariat, attended the luncheon to extend them a warm welcome and 

the luncheon was hosted by International Vice President Ki-hoon Kim. 

 

 


